

May 21, 2024, Newsletter

#### SPRING CLEAN UP

If you place your leaves and sticks, in separate piles, at the street from May 27 through June 10, our provider will pick up items as crews are available in the Village.

### TRASH PICK-UP

Please make sure you place your trash out at the curb on Wednesday night for regularly scheduled weeks and on Thursday evening for holiday weeks. Our scheduled pick up is very early and while there may be the occasional later pick-up, your trash needs to be out on time, or your pick-up will be the following week.

If you have any concerns with your trash pick-up, please do not call Kimble directly. Please contact Councilwoman Elizabeth Hartley at 216.244.4730. She is the contact with our Kimble representative and will work with you and Kimble to come to a timely resolution.

# COME CELEBRATE THE VILLAGE'S 60<sup>TH</sup> ANNIVERSARY

The Village of Sugar Bush Knolls will turn 60 on June 15th, 2024. Nate and Amy Mucha have graciously agreed to host a Potluck Pool Party on Sunday, June 9<sup>th</sup> from 2 P.M. to 6 P.M. at their home at 1111 Pin Oak Drive. Please bring a dish to share (main dish, side dish, salad, appetizer, dessert). Water and sodas will be provided.

### **FIREWORKS**

Even though state law allows consumers to discharge 1.4G fireworks on certain dates and times, political subdivisions including villages can ban the use of fireworks within their boundaries. The Village of Sugar Bush Knolls elected to <u>PROHIBIT</u> the discharge of consumer grade fireworks in the Village. This does not include fireworks displayed by a licensed exhibitor with a permit.

## VILLAGE NEWSLETTER

This will be your last printed copy of the Village newsletter. Future newsletters will be available online at the Village's website where current and past newsletters can be found. Newsletters can also be sent via email if one has been provided to the Village previously. If you have not provided your email and would like to, please contact any muchas a small com or sugaroushknolls chartley@gmail.com. The village website can be found at sugarbushknollsohio.org

### PLANNING COMMITTEE

If you are planning a change to your property such as an addition, shed, fence, or the like, you must submit plans to the Planning Committee and obtain approval and a permit before commencing the work. If you are not sure if a permit is needed, please contact Clerk/Treasurer Amy Mucha, amymucha3@gmail.com for clarification.

### VILLAGE ORDINANCES

A copy of the Village ordinances is available on the website. sugarbushknollsohio.org

### VILLAGE MEETINGS

The Village Council meets the first Thursday of each month at 7 P.M. in the Franklin Township Hall, 218 Gougler Avenue, Kent, Ohio 44240. The meeting room is on the second floor with access via stairs or elevator. These are public meetings and Village residents are invited to attend.

### PARAMEDICINE PROGRAM

A Community Paramedicine Provider (CPP) is a paramedic/RN that works to increase access to primary and preventive care and increase the quality of life for the residents in our community. A CPP can assess your home for safety hazards, provide health assessments and chronic disease monitoring, coordinate health services, provide referrals to community resources, provide hospital follow up care, organization of new and current medications, and educate on identified health care goals. This service is provided through Kent Fire and EMS.